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Special Notice To Participants: 

November Verdes Fine Art & Gift Show

We have been given the go-ahead for a one day show in No-

vember as the renovation of the community Center is on track!!

Great news, as we will be back to the format of previous shows.

The show will be held on Sunday, November 21st, the day after

the Rio Verde Bake Sale. We feel this will give us the best atten-

dance possible for a show and it is a day that the Community

Center is free in all rooms.

The deadline for signing up for the mini sales has passed and

artists that paid their fees and signed up for the mini shows will

automatically be the participants of the November 21st show. If

you have signed up for the mini shows, please email Margaret

at msull3519@aol.com immediately and let her know if you will

be participating in the November 21st one day show, or drop-

ping out.

If you are interested in participating in the show but did not

sign up, please email Margaret immediately and ask for a reg-

istration form and you will go on a wait list. You will be informed

if someone drops out.

As soon as we determine who is participating in the new one

day show, we will be sending out a form for equipment (number

of tables, chairs, grids) that you will need.

Since it will only be a one day show, we will go back to one

table, one chair, and three grids. A form will go out shortly to

those participating asking for an update to equipment.

Hope you are all gearing up for summer, wherever you are!

Please get in touch with Margaret or Chris if you have any

questions:

By Margaret Sullivan

Chris Demma: 480-518-6429

ckdemma0111@yahoo.com

Margaret Sullivan: 480-710-2388

msull3519@aol.com
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From the Co-Presidents

Connie Lewis Jackie Kingsbury

The hot days of summer are here! I take the dog very early for

her walk these days, then we get in the air conditioning. Look-

ing forward to being in Colorado for the month of July.

We are slowly getting back to some normalcy. Hopefully, it

will continue to improve. I am doing some painting but have

not been satisfied of late so will continue to see if it gets better.

I did take a DVD course from Thomas W. Schaller on The Power

of Design. If anyone would like to borrow the DVD and watch,

they are welcome. It is in watercolor. I enjoyed it. Probably

about a 4 hour watch. 

I received an email from Margie Barritt that Kaaren Carone is

moving to Colorado and is donating art supplies. Marz Doer-

flinger will be sorting them and putting them in the cupboard

for distribution next year. Thank you to Kaaren and good luck to

you. 

Below is something I have done recently. Hope you are all

keeping your fingers and minds busy this summer and look for-

ward to a happy season ahead.   

Connie   

Happy Summer to my Painting Friends

I boxed up my supplies and brought them to Colorado where

I am spending most of the summer. I am sorry to say they are

still in the box. I am opening them starting tomorrow for a four

day watercolor symposium being held in Crested Butte, CO. One

of my paintings was accepted in the juried show which is spon-

sored by the Colorado Watercolor Society. It will be a busy time

with well know artists. Perhaps I will be brave enough to ask

keynote speaker, Steve Quiller, why he rejected a painting for a

previous show that I thought was wonderful. His opening pro-

gram focuses on “Composition and Analyzing Award Winners”.

If you are in the Chicago area you may be interested in the ex-

hibit “Frida Kahlo: Timeless” being shown until September at the

College of DuPage in Wheaton. It was an in-depth show of her

struggles with her health and husband Diego Rivera. There

were extensive photographs of her life in the United States and

Mexico, her clothing, and her art. Plan on a few hours to learn

why the curator felt her life was timeless and comparable to the

life some women face today.

I hope your summer offers new adventures and new art ex-

periences. Our new officers and board are busy making plans

for an exciting year with new experiences for us all. The con-

struction at the community center is on schedule and we will

be able to reorganize our supplies in our new closet adjacent

to the Art Room. Margaret Sullivan and Chris Demma are final-

izing plans for our Fall Show to be held on Sunday, November

21st.

Jackie 

jackiekingsbury28@gmail.com

Connie Lewis’s latest watercolor.

Frida Kahlo, 1907-1954 Frida Kahlo and Diego Rivera
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Art Trivia
With what type of quick drawings
did a young Claude Monet begin
creating art?

Answer on Page 8
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Below are seven submissions from the VAL Directory. That

leaves nineteen more to be showcased in subsequent Newslet-

ters. Meanwhile do go to the Directory online at: 

verdesartleague.org 
to see all 56 submissions.

In the first 60 days of our website being public we have had

30 visits, 23 unique visitors and 170 pages were “reviewed.” We

are hoping that in the future the VAL website can be linked to

the Rio Verde and Tonto Verde websites.

Continued on Page 4

Verdes Art League Directory Is Completed
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4

VAL Website
The Verdes Art League now has a website which can be

reached by typing in your browser:

verdesartleague.org

Thank you to all of the Verdes Art League members who

submitted their information and images of their work. Our

plan is to make changes to the individual submissions

each February. Members who have paid their dues will

be able to make changes to their text and/or images at

that time. To see each member’s text and images, click on

their photo. We hope  you will let us know if your pages

generate contacts from folks who are interested in your

art. Also look for issues of the VAL newsletter which will

be included on the website. If you have questions contact:

Margie Barritt
margb@umich.edu

Toni Lowden
tonilowden@yahoo.com

Robin Hoyt
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Fearless Fashion at the Phoenix Art Museum

Through more than 80 ensembles and a collection of original sketches, letters, per-

sonal papers, photographs, press clippings, and newly filmed oral histories, Fearless

Fashion: Rudi Gernreich explores the significant social and cultural impact of the work

of Rudolph “Rudi” Gernreich (1922–1985), the acclaimed designer best known for in-

novative and body-positive creations such as the “monokini” topless swimsuit, the

thong, unisex clothing, and pantsuits for women. Organized by the Skirball Cultural

Center, Los Angeles, the major fashion exhibition provides a broader understanding

of the late designer’s life and how his work continues to influence fashion trends and

current notions of beauty, gender, and identity.

Born in 1922 in Vienna, Austria, Gernreich, who was Jewish, fled Nazi oppression as

a teen and immigrated to Los Angeles, where he continued to face discrimination. He

eventually found safe haven in the performing arts community and the gay rights

movement, which drove him to seek social change and promote a truer expression of

self through fashion design. Gerneich was propelled to fame when he launched his

“monokini” design. Throughout his career, he continued to create trailblazing designs

that illustrated his dedication to inclusivity, non-conformity, and liberation.

Fearless Fashion is organized into seven sections that, together, chronicle Gernreich’s

rise to prominence and underscore how his designs revolutionized the understanding

of beauty in the fashion industry.

The show runs through September 26th. 

Rudi Gernreich
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Demystifying Your Creativity

For centuries, the concept of creativity has been misun-

derstood and attributed mostly to artists. But creativity is

humanity’s most valuable skill. 

In a 2020 report, the World Economic Forum said that

by 2025, machines and automation would eliminate 85

million jobs but create 97 million new ones, and 50% of

those jobs will require significant reskilling or people

will have to change jobs completely. Based on this data,

the organization also named creativity as one of the most

crucial skills for anyone in any industry. 

With creativity in one form or another - whether it’s in-

novation or embedded into critical thinking and analyti-

cal problem solving – this is not only the number one skill

employers are looking for, but it’s also the most critical one

for artists, entrepreneurs and business owners to thrive

in what they do.

Creativity has also been linked to a bunch of mysterious

and fantastical entities such as muses, fairies, and other

mythological creatures that avoid certain people but ran-

domly favor some others. 

This is where I think people trip up the most: believing

that being a creative person is just one thing, or that it

just happens randomly to a chosen group of people with-

out the need of putting in the work. Nothing could be fur-

ther from the truth. 

Creativity is an amalgamation of skills such as intuition,

observation, risk-taking, associative thinking, curiosity,

and self-awareness. These are developed by nurturing

them at will and showing up every day to practice as

many of these habits as possible until they become sec-

ond nature.Henri Matisse used to be very aware that achieving his

greatest creative potential was actual work and not just

sitting idle waiting for the gods to give him some inspi-

ration. In 1933, he told his friend, art journalist and pub-

lisher Tériade, “One gets to creativity by conscious work.” 

Later, in 1953, he wrote an essay where he expressed,

“to see is itself a creative operation requiring an effort.

Everything that we see in our daily life is more or less dis-

torted by acquired habits… everything should be looked

at as if it were the first time… The effort needed to see

things without distortion takes something like courage.”

Matisse was basically telling us that to be creative you

have to put in the work and to stay mindful of the limita-

tions we develop in a world full of distractions that can

make us jaded once we become familiarized with our sur-

roundings. 

to put ourselves out there with our ideas and own them

in front of the world. This can be terrifying, but it is the

only way to express our authentic selves.

Matisse and his studio assistant, Annelies Nelck, working on cut-outs
at the Hotel Regina, Nice, c. 1953.

Matisse’s Studio inside Hotel Regina, Nice.

From The Groove, by Maria Brito

We each have an incredibly unique combination of

skills. The way we see things is informed by years of cu-

mulative experience, whatever those are. That’s why cre-

ativity is also accompanied by a burning desire to make

a difference in the world, and it is the root of both artistry

and entrepreneurship. Remember that the creative

process looks exactly the same for artists and for business-

people, they just apply their creativity to their respective

areas in different ways. 

Whether we are talking about Matisse or Google, or

anyone in between, owning one’s creative powers isn’t a

random thing. In other words: we all should stop perpet-

uating the myth that to come up with our best ideas we

have to be endowed with special superpowers. Creativ-

ity takes courage, risks, openness and above all, real ac-

tion.

Creativity By Conscious Work

Creativity Isn’t One Thing

Honor Your Uniqueness

He was also telling us something extremely im-

portant: creativity takes courage, because we have 
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What Are You Up To?

Susan Murphy

Susan tried some watercolors on the bark of the Arizona Sycamore while
camping in Cave Creek Canyon in the beautiful Chiricahua Mountains
in early May.

Hiking along Cave Creek in the Chiricahua Mountains.

Kathy Morgan

Kathy celebrated her husband John’s 80th birthday with their family in
June. Kathy has also been totally involved in moving into a new home
along with helping her daughter while selling her house.

Connie Lewis

Connie shares this photo of a visitor to her yard in June.

Toni Lowden

Toni visited Seattle to see her daughter.
Here they are standing in front of an incredible 
Rhododendron Bush

Continued on Page 8
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What Are You Up To?

Chris has been painting a new summer series and staying indoors dur-
ing the Arizona heat.

Trivia Answer: Caricatures

verdesartleague.org

Chris Demma

Red Aloe Aglow

Determination

Jackie’s watercolor was juried into a show by the Colorado Watercolor
Society’s Splash Show.

Jackie Kingsbury

Been There, Done That

Continued from Page 7

Share what you’ve been up to.
Send your info and images to:

sdmurphy@gmail.com
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Ongoing Classes

Summer Draw Studio
Wednesdays in the Art Room
10:00-12:00

If you have any questions...
Contact: Susan Murphy 
sdmurphy@gmail.com

Abstract & Portrait Groups 
Will Resume in the Fall

Art Classes with Eddie Lopez
Mondays at Rio Verde
9:30-12:30 

sdmurphy@gmail.com

Next Newsletter 
Deadline for September/October Newsletter is Monday, August 23rd. 
Please keep sending in your stories and images to Susan Murphy:

Let us know what you’re up to!

Draw Studio on Wednesday mornings will continue through-

out the summer. Email reminders will be sent out to those that

are interested. 

Draw Studio takes place in the Art Room on Wednesdays from

10:00 am to noon. It can be cancelled due to construction.

If you would like to be put on the Summer Mailing List or have

any questions contact Susan Murphy at:

Calendar is being set for the 2021/2022 

Season! If you are interested in teaching 

a class for the upcoming season 

please contact Kathy Brancheau at:

sdmurphy@gmail.com

Summer Draw Studio

“ “The object of art is not to 
reproduce reality, but to
create a reality of the 
same intensity.

Alberto Giacometti

Watch & Listen at the Heard
The Heard Museum team has pulled together some re-

sources for you to help engage with American Indian art

and culture in the comfort of your own home and on your

schedule. They will be updating this content weekly for

you to access some their most popular videos, articles and

books online.

heard.org/heardathome

Marz Doerflinger, Jane Lewis, Terri Graham and Kathy Brancheau dis-

cussing Marz’s latest work at Draw Studio on May 26th

Interested In 

Teaching?

kathybrancheau@gmail.com
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Have you paid your membership dues for the

Verdes Art League yet? Annual dues are $30.00 for

the season which runs from November 2020 to No-

vember 2021. 

Please make your check out to the Verdes Art

League. Please mail your checks to:

Anne Buhler

4934 Tok A Lou Avenue NE

Tacoma WA 98422

Have You Paid Your Dues Yet?

President Co-Chairs

Jackie Kingsbury
jackiekingsbury28@gmail.com

Connie Lewis
dkcllewis@cox.net

Glass Case

Katherine Otte

kathotte@hotmail.com 480-404-6107

Educational Programs & Calendar
Janis Bunchman
jbunchma@aol.com

Linda Berck
lindaberck01@gmail.com

970-390-9322

630-219-8595

Alcoves

Treasurer

Anne Buhler
buhlerak@gmail.com 253-318-2869

Newsletter

Susan Murphy
sdmurphy@gmail.com 480-707-3152

Michele Mulleady
mmulleady29@gmail.com 703-408-5795

Recording Secretary
Marcy Roth
mcroth47@gmail.com 785-452-1063

Hospitality
Toni Lowden
tonilowden@yahoo.com 775-772-0844

Social Committee
Kathy Brancheau
kathybrancheau@gmail.com

Jacki Westbay
jbwestbay@aol.com

925-786-3771

480-620-8833

Past Co-Presidents
Chris Rich
chris_rich@msn.com

Marcy Roth
mcroth47@gmail.com

720-771-0274

785-452-1063

Lecture Series
Valerie Holton
valerie.holton@comcast.net 847-507-5348

V
2020/2021
Board of Directors

303-589-1712

480-250-9336

What’s Happening

Cannupa Hanska Luger: Passage

Through August 8th

Mesa Contemporary Arts Museum at Mesa Arts Center is proud
to present the collaborative, site-specific exhibition Passage by
renowned multidisciplinary artist Cannupa Hanska Luger
(Madan, Hidatsa, Arikara, Lakota, European). The centerpiece,
Something to Hold Onto, is Luger’s second project from his
Counting Coup series. This immersive installation is made from
7,000+ 1-inch unfired clay beads, created by Arizona residents
and national/international partners. Each bead represents a life
lost along the US-Mexico border in the last 30 years and is in-
tended to humanize these staggering statistics. The installation
mirrors a large-scale floor mural by Phoenix based artists
Thomas ‘Breeze’ Marcus (Tohono O’odham) and Dwayne Manuel
(Onk Akimel O'odham). The exhibition is accompanied by art-
work and a pop-up educational experience by Tanya Aguiñiga
(Mexican) and journalistic documentation by Thosh Collins (Onk
Akimel O'odham) and Chelsey Luger (Turtle Mountain Band of
Chippewa, Standing Rock Lakota Nation).

MESA CONTEMPORARY ART MUSEUM

Visit their websites for Covid Protocols.


